
 

 

 

Monday, 22nd July 2019 

Dear Parent or Carer, 

 

Child’s name: ____________________________________________ 

Although your child has already been informed of their results of the end of key stage tests that 

they sat in May, you will find below the results and teacher assessments in full. 

 

Subject Scaled 
score 

Teacher 
assessment 
judgement 

English - Grammar, 
punctuation and spelling 

  
X 

English - Reading  X 
English - Writing X  
Mathematics  X 
Science X  

 

The scaled score is created from the number of marks your child scored in each test. The  

scaled scores are used to report the results of these tests to ensure accurate comparisons of 

performance can be made over time. At KS2 the range of scaled scores is 80 to 120. A scaled 

score:  

- below 100 means that your child may need more support to help them reach the expected 

standard  

- of 100 or more means that your child is working at, or above, the expected standard for the 

key stage 

- 110 or above means that your child is working at greater depth within the expected standard 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I have also devised a table to show the percentage of Victoria Junior School pupils who 

achieved 100 or above in the scaled score with the figure nationally. 

Victoria Junior School 2019 compared to National results in 2019 

Subject VJS 2019 Interim 
National 
2019 

English - Grammar, 
punctuation and spelling 

67% 78% 

English - Reading 56% 73% 
English - Writing 57% 78% 
Mathematics 68% 79% 
Reading, Writing and 
Mathematics 

51% 65% 

 

Whilst the final percentage of pupils achieving the age expected standard is disappointing, we 

believe that the efforts of the adults and pupils have been rewarded in the vast majority of the 

results seen. We are not resting on these results by any means and have plans to share with 

parents and carers in September about how we will improve the school further in the future. 

 

Thank you for your support over the time your child has been at the Victoria and we all would 

like to wish you and your family the very best in the future. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

D. Lee 

Interim Headteacher 

 

 

 


